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2022 Annual Report
We partner with youth to create lasting change so all youth have a safe place to live and opportunities to grow.

Dear Friends,

2022, was a bit of a roller coaster ride; inflation, a looming recession, the 
housing crisis, the odds seemed stacked against us all. However, those were 
things everyone had to deal with and completely out of our control. If we 
take a moment to look around and see what was different in the world from 
2021, what we saw was beautiful. We saw people getting together, traveling, 
increased community collaboration, and people getting excited about what 
tomorrow might bring. That’s what we saw here at New Beginnings as well. 

New Beginnings remained focused on maintaining our essential shelter, 
housing, and outreach programs. We built partnerships that would expand 
services that offer essential programing and opportunities to youth. Through 
those partnerships we are now able to offer housing to Corrections-involved 
youth, expand the Youth Action Board (YAB) by welcoming new members, 
and offer new life skills curriculum to youth in our programs. We began an 
expanded Homeless Youth Continuum of Care state grant to continue our 
24-hour shelter, outreach, and TLP. Under this grant New Beginnings Youth
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 A note from our Executive Director
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“�New Beginnings 
helped me pursue 
my dreams.”

SUCCESS          NUMBERSBY THE

Teens from 
throughout  
Maine stayed at our 
24-hour shelter

51



OUR PROGRAMS
With your support in 2022,  
New Beginnings enhanced  
the lives of 456 unduplicated 
young people.

Thank you for helping Maine 
youth find safety, connection,  
and opportunities for growth.

MARIAN’S PLACE
Since 1980, New Beginnings’ Marian’s 
Place has met the immediate needs of 
youth in crisis with 24-hour safe shelter, 
food and basic needs, and caring adult 
support.

Marian’s Place is Maine’s only youth 
shelter licensed to provide 24-hour 
emergency housing and support for up 
to 12 youth ages 10-19 who have run 
away, are experiencing homelessness, 
or are at high risk due to intense family 
conflict. Supportive services like case 
management, prevention groups, 
education and employment support, 
and family mediation help youth 
improve their skills and work toward 
stability during their short-term stay (up 
to 90 days).

In 2022 Marian’s Place served 46 youth 
with over 2,100 nights off the streets and 
over 5,400 meals. 95% of youth had safe 
exits, with 90% reunifying with family or 
exiting to stable housing.

EDUCATION & EMPLOYMENT
New Beginnings’ Education and Employment Support services offer trauma-
informed, 1-on-1 and small group, live and virtual, educational support, homework 
help, resume building, field trips, and experiential learning activities to help 
young people engage with or reconnect to traditional or alternative educational 
programs, discover their strengths, improve academic skills, and pursue their 
training, employment, or higher education goals.

In 2022, 82 youth from New Beginnings’ programs received educational and 
employment support in over 912 interactions. During this first full calendar year 
with full-time staffing, the program was able to provide over 50% more services 
to youth vs. 2021. At the same time, Education & Employment Coordinator Signe 
Lynch strengthened our partnership with Maine Department of Education (DOE) 
by helping 135 McKinney-Vento liaisons at schools across our 9-county region to 
improve identification of and ensure the educational rights of Maine homeless 
students. 

STREET OUTREACH
New Beginnings’ Outreach Program works to find and engage young people ages 
14-21 at high risk for being unstably housed, unhoused or experiencing trafficking 
or exploitation through our Lewiston Drop-In Center, as well as street outreach and 
case management services in 9 counties.

Since 1990, the Street Outreach Program and Drop-In Center have offered services 
to meet young people’s immediate safety and basic needs (food, clothing, shelter 
referral, etc.) and provide case management services to help connect individuals to 
resources in downtown Lewiston (Androscoggin County), with rural satellite offices 
serving Franklin and Kennebec counties; in 2022 services expanded to include 
Oxford, Somerset, Waldo, Knox, Lincoln, and Sagadahoc Counties as well. And, 
in 2023 with increased state support, the Lewison-based Drop-In Center began 
opening 7-days-per week to provide services to some of the communities most 
vulnerable young people when other providers are unable to do so.

In 2022, Outreach served 335 unduplicated young people through 5,400 
interactions (on the streets, via phone/text/social media, and/or at Drop-In), 5,300 
Drop-In Center meals, and 986 mobile food panty meals. 67 unhoused young 
people worked individually with case managers to achieve their goals. Due to the 
steady increase in service provision, the Street Outreach Leadership team has 
grown to a team of three Coordinators: Street Outreach Program Coordinator Gabe 
Smith, Rural Street Outreach Program Coordinator Donna Bilodeau, and Drop-In 
Center Coordinator Megan Dvilinsky.



PREVENTION  
& TRAINING
New Beginnings’ Prevention & Training 
Program now has three primary focus 
areas: (1) ensuring young people who 
access New Beginnings’ services have 
access to a wide variety of medically 
accurate, trauma-informed prevention-
education groups, harm reduction 
information, and supplies; (2) improving 
New Beginnings programs through staff 
training in agency Model of Care and 
youthwork-related topics; (3) providing 
evidence-based HIV Prevention and 
positive youth development-focused 
research and trainings to youth-service 
providers and educators statewide – in 
partnership with Maine DOE since 1989. 

The program coordinates both live and 
virtual training opportunities, sponsors 
Maine’s annual Comprehensive 
Sexuality Education Conference, and 
collaborates with community partners 
to ensure a wide variety of relevant 
programming. In 2022, the program 
grew with Prevention & Training 
Coordinator Kelly Colbath and HIV 
Prevention Specialist Jessa Wyman. 
More than 150 young people and 
community providers participated in 
9 trainings such as creating safety for 
LGBTQ+ young people, working with 
young people who may be at increased 
risk of experiencing human trafficking or 
exploitation, Motivational Interviewing, 
High Risk HIV/AIDS Prevention (HRAP), 
and more. 

To be added to the training 
announcement list, please email 
prevention@newbeginmaine.org.

YOUTH ACTION BOARD (YAB)
The Maine Statewide Youth Action Board (YAB), a program of New Beginnings, Inc., 
is an independent statewide forum for Members ages 14-24 with lived experiences 
including homelessness, poverty, or interaction with systems of care (child welfare, 
corrections/juvenile justice, behavioral health, etc.) to influence positive change 
and promote advocacy on a systems level regarding issues affecting their peers. 
YAB strives to influence positive, systemic change while highlighting the values of 
respect and diversity amongst its membership, and has been active in the Youth 
Homelessness Demonstration Project (YHDP) and Maine’s Homeless Continuum of 
Care (MCoC).

In 2022, the YAB continued to offer youth paid leadership opportunities to consult, 
train providers, and advocate to ensure youth/young adult voice is valued and 
present when and where decisions are made that impact young Mainers. Over the 
year, YAB members attended 240 meting and 10 trainings. Currently, YAB Members sit 
on multiple boards across the state, including New Beginnings Board of Directors.

TRANSITIONAL LIVING
Since 1989, New Beginnings’ Transitional Living Programs (TLP) has provided 
supportive housing for up to 18 months to help homeless young people develop the 
skills they need to live on their own. 

TLP offers teens and young adults (ages 16-21 at intake) supervised and community 
living apartments that combine housing and case management with hands-on 
life skills education. Learning to manage finances, roommates, rent, and chores 
prepares youth for maintaining housing after exit. Support engaging with education, 
employment, Adventure Challenge trips, risk-reduction groups, and counseling during 
the program and for up to a year of aftercare case management builds skills and 
confidence for self-sufficiency. 

In 2022, the program expanded housing options for youth referred through the 
Department of Corrections. 43 unduplicated youth lived at TLP for nearly 7,500 nights 
of housing and/or utilized aftercare. 92% were either pursuing education or working 
when they left TLP, and 91% exited to safe, stable housing.



2022 Donors

We are grateful for every gift and all 

of our supporters! Giving circle donors 

are listed below; names of all 2022 

donors are on the back and online 

at newbeginmaine/annual-reports.       

In-kind and holiday donors for 2022 

are listed in the winter newsletter at 

newbeginmaine.org/winter-2023

LEADERSHIP CIRCLE - Donors contributing $1,000 or more in 2022

CHANGEMAKERS CIRCLE - Donors making recurring or monthly gifts in 2022

Alex Myers
Androscoggin Bank
Androscoggin Valley Board of 	
	 Realtors®
Angelina M. Conte
Anonymous
Ansley & Mark Dauenhauer
Atlantic Charitable Fund
Avangrid Foundation
Brookfield Renewable
Camden National Bank
Carla Oswald Reed & Diana 	
	 Balboni
Carolyn Bird & Gregg Ritter
Catawamteak Fund 
City of Lewiston CDBG
Clean Earth Matters 

Diakoneint Foundation
DIRIGO FCU
Donald G. Marean
Doree Taylor Charitable 
	 Foundation 
Elmina B. Sewall Foundation
Flaherty’s Financial
Forage Market
Freya Olafson
Geiger
Head to Toe PT 
Jack & Margo Simmons
Jane Costlow & David Das
Jane Dwinell
Jim Pittman
John T. Gorman Foundation
Lewiston Youth Activity Fund

Lewiston-Auburn Children’s 	
	 Fund
Liberty Mutual Insurance
ME Community Foundation
ME Health Access Foundation
ME Assoc. of REALTORS® 		
	 Foundation
ME Community Bank
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Bicknell
Narragansett No. One
Ned & Kitsie Claxton
Northeast Bank
Norway Savings Bank
Owen Larrabee & Melissa 		
	 Albertson
Pamela Gates
Paula Paladino Bequest

Peggy McRae
Peter Geiger
Raymond J. & Mary C. Reisert 	
	 Foundation
Ronald & Donna Bissonnette
Roopers
Tax Abilities LLC
TD Bank, Maine
The Hartford Community 		
	 Giving
The Jeff & Sonya Gorman 		
	 Family Fund
United Way of Androscoggin 	
	 County

Aimee & Chris Labbe
Al & Martha Spencer
Alexis Withers
Ali Bichler & Tony Maher
Annie Chang & Caleb Chang 
Cathy Blais

Christine Holden
Cvhris & Kelly Bicknell
Darby Ray & Raymond Clothier
Hutchins Family
Julie & David Projansky
Kate Carey

Katey Branch
Kimberly Monaghan
Marian & Chip Carney
Marnie Roy
Mary Hunter & Jim Parakilas
Michael & Tina Penney

Ron & Sharon Grant
Spencer-Reed Family
Steve Bien
Susan & Fergus Lea
The Yorke Family
Tony Brown & Langston 
	 Snodgrass
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If you donated and do not see your name please be sure to contact Nicole Pollock at: nicole@newbeginmaine.org



ACA New England
Adam Vachon & Jamie 
	 Burwood
Airin Tridanarti
Alice & James Bradfield
Alison Packard
Allan Ingraham & Sue 
	 Gardner
Alli Nolan
Amazon Smile Foundation
Amy Engelberger
Ann Leamon
Anne Kemper
6 Anonymous Donors
Armand’s Auto Body
Ashley & Adam Robertson
Auburn Baha’i Community
Auburn Exchange Club
Baha’is of Lewiston
Bangor Savings Bank, 
	 Lewiston
Barbara Raimondi & Bill 
	 Robitzek
Belinda Brewer
Beverly G. H.
Beverly Smith
Bill & Donna Wallace
Bob & Mamie Stewart
Bobbie & Woody Hanstein
Bonnie Lounsbury
Bonnie Shulman
Brenda McCannell
Brent & Carol Hagen
Bruce & Pam Bell
Budget Document 
	 Technology
Callie & Kevin Cooke
Carl & Lorraine Wight
Carol & Richard Murrell
Carol DiBello
Chelsea Amaio
Chester & Vestal
Chip & Jane Morrison
Cindy & Rich Charloff
Claire Cyr
Colin O’Neill
Community Credit Union
Craig and Debra Phillips
Craigen Healy
Cynthia Elias
Dan & Mary Margaret Jones
Dana & Katherine Little
Daniel & Kristine Rausch
Darrell & Nancy Jones
David & Diane Greene
David Graham
David Plavin
DaVinci’s
Debbie Koch
Deborah G. Chandler Fund

Debra & Curtis Weeman
Debra McPhail
Denise & Rob Boothby
Diane Marquis Monaghan
Don Burton
Donna Hahnel
Donna Lebrun
Donna Stewart
Doreen Burnham
Dorothea LaBrie
Doug & Andee Alford
Douglas Breunig
Dr & Mrs. John D. Reeder
Dr. Bruce Kenney & Ana 
	 Lazar
Dr. Edward Walworth
Durham Friends Woman’s 	
	 Society
Dwayne & Candace 
	 Sanborn
Eggemoggin Reach Quaker 	
	 Meeting Friends
Eileen Fair
Elaine & Sandy Runyon
Elizabeth B. McCall
Emily & David Kane
Ethan Brown
F. Casey Lea
Farmington Rotary Club
First Congregational 
	 Christian Church
Frank Barlow
Frederick & Janet Bishop
Frederick & Nancy Holler
Friends Camp
Gary L. Currier
Gene Geiger
Geoffrey & Meg Swift
George Haley
George Isaacson
Georgia Nigro & Rob 
	 Farnsworth
Geraldine Fitzgerald
Gerda Neu-Sokol
Gill & Bonnie Ross
Gladu Roofing Company
Gordon & Linda Hutchins
Greater Twin Cities 
	 United Way
Greg & Deborah 
	 Sisson-Bianconi
Greg Boardman
Greg Durgin & Nancy Durgin
Hannaford
Ira & Gretchen Rosen
Irene Lynch
Jacqui & Roger Caron
James Adams
James & Kathryn Fyfe
James D. Oswald

James Perkins & Theresa 	
	 Kerchner
James Richter & Laurie 	
	 O’Higgins
Jan Phillips & Dennis Grafflin
Jane P. Pringle, M.D
Janet Joseph
Janet Roundy
Jean Bicknell
Jean Chenoweth
Jean Labrecque
Jean Potuchek
Jeanna Allen
Jeanne & Leo Beliveau
Jeanne & Robin Brooks
Jenifer Van Deusen
Jerome Engel & Shirley 	
                   Fischer Family Fund
Jerry Caron & Jim Eddy
Jim & Sarah Bowie
Joan Morin
JoAnne Badger
Joel & David Oshansky
Joel Goodman
John & Debra Sterling
John & Jane Daly
John & Jane Poulin
John C. Reed
John Cleveland
John R. Farley
John Rothwell
John Vinton
Jon & Margie Oxman
Jordan Handy
Josh Chase
Kaitlyn Losey
Karen Caldwell-Murphy & 	
	 Timothy Murphy
Karen Foster
Karen Williams
Kathy & Bill Low
Katie Morissette
Katrina & Frederick Spector
Kelly Nelson
Knights of Columbus 
	 Council 2219
Kristina Therrien
Laura Juraska
Lauren & Tammy 
	 Fereshetian
Laurier & Christine LaChance
Leary & DeTroy
Lee & Stephanie Upton
Linda DeSantis
Linda Jackson-Washburn
Lisbon Community FCU
Lisbon United Methodist 	
	 Church
Lorna & John Healey
Lorraine Davis

Lucy Birkett
Lynch/Spear Family
Maine Family FCU
Mandi Lane
Marc &  Nancy Lavertu
Marc & Colleen Lepage
Marcia Baxter & Bruce 
	 Damon
Margery Isaacson & Gary 	
	 Goldberg
Maria Mockler
Mark & Cindy Duguay
Mark & Susan Carrier
Mark J. Ferguson
Mark Pilot
Martha Larrabee & Gregory 	
	 Cherneff
Martha Van Wyck
Martin Eisenstein & Gunilla 	
	 Qvarfordt
Mary & Norman Gagnon
Mary Cowan
Mary Jo Carlsen & John 	
	 Wheeler
Mary McRae
Mary Ruchinskas
Melinda and Ralph Harder
Melissa Elie
Merrill Bittner & Nancy 
	 Noppa
Michael Burke
Michel Giasson AIA
Michelle Tower
Mike & Julie Warhola
Mike Mooney & Nancy 	
	 Brown-Mooney
Molly & Steve Shukie
William Silvers
Nancy & John Grenier
Nancy Jutras
Norembega Farm Fund
Orphan Annie’s
Pam Wegman & Ernie 
	 Gurney
Patricia Dunn
Patrick & Claudia Lea
Patti Mikkelsen
Paul & Joanne Gosselin
Paul & Neria Douglass
Paula Connor-Crouch
Paula Marcus-Platz & Tom 	
	 Platz
Penelope Harris
Penny Goodwin
Rachel Lawley
Ralph Fletcher
Raymond Dugal
Rebecca Herzig
Rene Roy
Reynold Buono

Rhonda Cobb
Richard & Lois Wagner
Rick & Jane Marsh
Rita Smith
Robert & Beverly Giguere
Robert & Cary Johnson
Robert & Patricia L’Heureux
Robert Lynch
Robin & Brian Robbins
Roger & Kristine Spear
Sandra & Richard Guyer
Sara Goodrich
Sara Hayes & James Chute
Sara Karam
Sara LaBrecque
Shaw’s Supermarket
Sheila Priola
Sheldon & Denise Tepler
Shirley Babb
Simplice Iradukunda
St. Gregory’s Church of Gray 
Choir
Stan & Cathy Tetenman
Stan Tetenman
Stephan & Susan Myers
Stephanie Gelinas
Stephanie Parker, Maris-
sa Parker Bair and Leanna 
Parker Bair
Steven & Kelsey McDermott
Steven Kelly
Susan & Chuck Pollock
Susan Cameron
Susan Glann & Alan Glann
Susan Tymoczko
Susanne and KC MacArthur
The Champoux Insurance 
Group
Theresa Bishop
Thom Hoffman
Thomas & Kathryn Tracy
Todd Braga
Tom Reynolds & Ira Bittues
Valerie Stanfill
Vermont Community Foun-
dation
Virginia Marczak
Wendy & John Mitchell
Wendy & Marc Tardif
Wendy Betts
Wolf Greenfield & Sacks
Yansis PHRNSPHG
Zdena Hajek

Thank you all for your support of New Beginnings, we are grateful for every gift! 

If you donated in 2022 and do not see your name please be sure to contact Nicole Pollock at: nicole@newbeginmaine.org

Thank 
you!



2022 Financial Overview

State: MaineHousing, ME Depts. of Education, CDC, Corrections, and Health & Human Services.
Federal: Housing & Urban Development (HUD), FEMA Emergency Food & Shelter Program (EFSP), MaineCare, 
and Runaway & Homeless Youth Act (HHS/ACYF/FYSB).
Private & Local: Foundation grants, fundraising, municipal/City of Lewiston CDBG, and donations.

Outreach Drop-In Center in Lewiston 
now provides longer more frequent 
hours of operation and offers more case 
management and rural street outreach 
across the nine counties in Maine’s 
central/southwestern region.

With expanded access to free community 
college for Maine students the Education 
and Employment program saw an 
upturn in interest in college! During the 
21/22 school year, the program began 
operating full-time thanks to increased 
funding from the City of Lewiston and ME 
Dept. of Education (DOE). Over 100 youth 

received 1-on-1 or small-group support, 
and 15 graduated or got their HiSET (GED) 
via new onsite services through Auburn 
Adult Ed. Several students went on to 
pursue their college degree. 

New Beginnings is always evolving and 
we couldn’t do it without our remarkable 
staff or our devoted supporters. Though 
we have seen our share of turnover, much 
like everyone else, our dedicated staff 
make it possible to keep our doors open 
for young people, every day. Whether it 
be the usual day to day items such as a 
ride to get groceries, case management, 

or to driving lessons, housing navigation, 
mock job interviews, or help with 
school; to helping youth build skills while 
reconnecting with nature and community 
on Adventure Challenge trips & weekly 
educational summer outings, our staff 
are always there for the youth we serve. 
I applaud our staff’s perseverance and 
enthusiasm, and I commend the ongoing 
support of our board, funders, donors, 
and supporters. 

New Beginnings 2022 Annual Report

2022 Annual Budget – $3,252,907

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
2022 Officers & Members

Nancy Grenier, President

Steven McDermott, Vice President

Bethany Belanger, Treasurer*

Molly Watson Shukie, Secretary

Mike Giasson*

Steve Labonte*

Beverley G.H.

Peggy McRae

Melissa Ferinas

Chelsea Amaio

T. Melissa Hue

*Ended service in 2022

ADVISORS
Ashley Gagnon

Kelly Nelson

Mike Giasson

Darby Ray

Joseph Philippon

Kathy Low

Melissa McLeod

Kristina Therrien

Rob Norton

Stephanie Gelinas
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